
Newsletter One 
 
2005 REUNION 
 
We have has a very successful Reunion 2005 at Camp Winthers.  Many were there with 
their families that attended last year and there were several others that were there for the 
first time including Mike Frerichs and family, Helen Sgheiza and her daughter, and Jo 
Roy.  Attached you will find one of the group pictures taken late Saturday afternoon.  I 
will get pictures taken at the reunion posted to the website in the next few weeks.  
 
JONI’S SCRAPBOOK 
 
Joni (Hensley) DeCroix provided a large number of pictures scanned from her numerous 
photo albums and I have placed many of them on the web in the El Camino area.  The 
new Page is called “Hensley Scrapbook”- just navigate to: 
www.calcadetcorps.org/hensley_scrapbook.htm  
  Cadets in many of the pictures are not identified – If you can ID any them, please send 
me the picture number and the names and or activities involved.  I will add them to the 
picture caption.   
 
MIKE FRERICHS’ PICTURES 
 
Mike Frerichs also provided some interesting material including a photo of a very young 
Paul Krumhaus - you can see them at: 
www.calcadetcorps.org/mike_frerichs'_scrapbook.htm  
 
MISSING CADETS PAGE 
 
Also, please take some time and visit our updated Missing Cadets page and send me 
additional names and or missing information.  Just navigate to 
www.calcadetcorps.org/missing.htm .  You can even download the entire list as an Adobe 
Acrobat file.  If we can increase the number of names of Cadets on this page, chances are 
good that we will be able to find many more old friends.  Once the page is indexed by 
Google, the missing Cadets listed on it will be able to find our reunion web site if they 
only perform a search for their name and or school.  Even if you can only provide a few 
new entries (name, school, and graduation year) of Cadets you knew, it will help.  When 
you send me this information, I will post them to the web site. Can we get a thousand 
names by Christmas?  With your help, we can!  
 
NEWSLETTER SUBMISSIONS 
 
You are also invited to submit material for the next California Cadet Corps Alumni 
Newsletter that will be published in November. We all had great fun at the 2005 Reunion 
– will you be at the next one?  
 
I look forward to hearing from you. 


